The Council thoroughly considered the issue of housing rentals in 2010 in accordance with our Memorandum of the Agreement with the Crown including an option to align Council policy with Housing New Zealand policy. This was considered unworkable and rejected by Council. There is currently no intention to reconsider this issue in the immediate future.

The Council has been consistent in its position. Occupy Wellington **must** leave the City to Sea Bridge where you are currently camping. If you do not leave voluntarily, we will seek to enforce our bylaw by whatever means are at our disposal. Nor will we tolerate the establishment of camping in other public spaces in contravention of the Council's bylaw.

Yours sincerely

Garry Poole
Chief Executive